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November 30th 2021  
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
I am writing to you all today to update you about the outbreak of Covid-19 on the 
school site in WELLINGBOROUGH.  
 
Following discussions with UK Health Security Agency, North Northamptonshire 
Council and the Chair of Governors, the decision has been made to close the 
WELLINGBOROUGH SITE to everyone for at least the rest of this week.  
 
This situation has arisen despite very stringent control measures which have been 
in place since the start of term in September.  
 
This has been a very difficult decision and has been made to try to break the chain 
of transmission of the virus around school. There are several linked cases and 
some random cases on the RGW site.  
 
I am also mindful of the need to maintain ratios of staff to keep all of the children 
safe, and unfortunately at the moment, this is not possible. Many staff are unwell.  
 
I am hopeful that the closure of the site will act as a ‘firebreak’ and that we will be 
able to reopen on Monday 6th December. However, this is entirely dependent on 
staff PCR test results, and may need to change if more confirmed cases emerge.  
 
RGW will be closed for deep cleaning from 4pm today, and apart form site staff 
and cleaners there will be nobody on site.  
 
In case of emergency, you are welcome to call me on my mobile phone number: 
07498723449 or email head@rowangate.northants-ecl.gov.uk.  
 
Yours Sincerely,  

 
Laura Clarke 
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Finedon Road, Wellingborough, 
Northamptonshire, NN8 4NS 

Tel: 01933 304970 
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